DIABLO ARABIAN HORSE ASSOCIATION
MINUTES—BOARD MEETING

May 4, 2011

Board Members Present:

Committee Members:


Dorothy Burt



Evelyn Call
Jill Cohn



Jill Mitchell

Amy Edwards



Sherry Pedder

Pat Hendershot



Cindy Silvani

Coke Swift


Anne Wheeler

President Pat Hendershot called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  
Minutes:

Minutes of the April meeting were reviewed.  Correction:  Anne noted that under Old Business—Horse Faire should be corrected to Horse Expo.  Cindy Silvani made a motion to approve the minutes. Coke second.  Motion carried.
Correspondence:  
None.
Treasurer’s Report:  Amy Edwards emailed her reports for Feb. and March to the board members.  Coke mad a motion to approve both reports.  Cindy Silvani second.  Motion passed.



Amy will email the April report.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Awards/High Point:
Sherry Pedder has received one entry.  



Debbie reported no updates for the awards dinner.

Calendar Review:
May 6-8, Red Bluff Show




May 7, NATRC Ride, Mt. Diablo Trail Ride Assn. grounds



May 8, Golden Gate Fields fund raiser




May 19-22, 2011, DAHA Spring Show




June 10-12, Horse Expo., Sacramento




June 23-July 11, Arabian Racing, Alameda County Fair, Pleasanton




Sept. 30-Oct. 2, 2011, DAHA Fall Show




Jan. 22, 2012, Lafayette Veterans Hall, Awards Banquet

Family Outreach:
Anne needs volunteers to work at Golden Gate Fields on May 8.
Horse Shows:  
A horse show committee meeting will follow this board meeting.
Membership:  
Evelyn reported that DAHA has 133 adult and 33 youth members.
Newsletter/Website:  Meghan reported by email on May 5, that she has updated the website.  She worked with Tracey Seals on eblasts for the spring show and high point program.



She is working on the June newsletter and would like additional articles for it.  

Trail:  


Jill Mitchell reported that she is working on a moonlight ride for June.
Youth: 

Jill Mitchell is organizing a treasure hunt with prizes for the show.
Old Business: 
Dorothy’s report on the Arabian races at the Alameda County Fair:  Our $100 sponsorship will put DAHA’s name in the program and will give us 10 tickets to the races.



Anne reported that the sale of t-shirts is questionable.  Margie needs volunteers and financial donations.  






Jill Cohn will organize the docents for the TAILS program at the Expo.



Pat mailed out the club directories to members.

New Business:
Pat reported that Steve Freeman, Region III Director, sent out an eblast to all members with his report on the AHA board meeting, April 8 & 9.  Included in his eblast is a link for an AHA member survey. Pat encouraged all interested members to participate in this survey.



Jill Mitchell suggested that we look into putting on a one day show at Heather Farms in Walnut Creek.

Jill Mithcell motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Dorothy second.  Motion passed.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:20.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Compilli

Club Secretary

